Tillie Burgin, Executive Director

December 11, 2013

Arlington Public Works and Transportation Attn: Keith Melton Mail Stop 01-0220 P. O. Box 90231 Arlington, TX 76004-3231

Dear Keith and Friends:

Thank you so much for sponsoring a Food Drive to benefit Mission Arlington/Mission Metroplex. Your gift expresses love and hope to those who have felt love and hope had disappeared from their lives.

I want to share a note we received this week to help you understand how your gift really makes a difference.

"Not only has the Mission helped to restore my health, but it has done wonders in restoring my faith and hope in God and then the goodness of those who give so you could help me. While I do not know where the future will take me, a piece of my heart will always remain with Mission Arlington as I plan on supporting the Mission once I regain my financial footing. Please thank all the good people who make what you do possible."

I always want you to know how often I thank God for you because I know you care about the people who need help.

God bless you,

Tillie Burgin



















